THE CITY OF NEW YORK
DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTION
Ve 60 HUDSON STREET
NEW YORK, N.Y. 10013-4393

G.C.#240
RICHARD J. KOEHLER ROBERT DALY
COMMISSIONER GENERAL COUNSEL

May 11, 1988

Marcia Levy, Esqg.

Dale A, Wilker, Esq.
Prisoners' Rights Project
The Legal Aid Society

15 Park Row=-7th Floor

New York, New York 10038

Re: Vega v. Koehler
Dear Counsel:

This letter is the written confirmation you requested in
your March 29 letter to Dan Turbow and Julie O'Neill concern-
ing my representations on behalf of this Department concern-
ing the future use of Rikers Island Hospital.

At such time as Rikers Island Hospital ceases to be used
as an infirmary and is used to confine pre-trial detainees
who would otherwise be confined in the Department's other
detention facilities, the terms and provisions of Benjamin
V. Malcolm and any amendments thereto will be made applic-
able to that facility.

Very truly yours,

ROBERT DALY I
General Counsel

RD:qjc
cc: Dan Turbow, Esqg.
Julie O'Neill, Esq.



